
Well, it’s hot out there.    It seems like this level of summer heat is going to continue, 

which brings me to the topic of cooling centers, which we do not currently have here 

in Sullivan County.  I hope that you’re gathering information about the number of 

heat related illness and hospitalizations and resources for the public.  It may not be 

enough to advise people to go to their local libraries. This clearly is an example of the 

have’s and have nots, where some people can afford air conditioning and the poor and 

chronically ill have not.  By the way, the air conditioning at the Adult Care Center has 

still not been repaired adequately so that every resident room has a functioning unit, 

or so that the continual dripping from faulty air conditioning doesn’t cause mold in the 

ceiling and floors.  We talked about this last fall when there was that fire on the roof 

and the air conditioning still hasn’t been repaired at the county’s one star 

facility.  Thank you. 

 


